1110 W. Washington Street, Suite 240, Phoenix, Arizona 85007, (602) 364-4930 Fax (602) 364-4931 https://btr.az.gov

March 31, 2017

Jerry Carter, CEO NCEES P.O. Box 1686 Clemson, S.C. 29633

RE: Adding a Plumbing Option to the Mechanical PE

Dear Mr. Carter:

The Arizona Board of Technical Registration received a request from the American Society of Plumbing Engineers' Arizona Chapter to support their efforts to have a plumbing/piping option included into the NCEES Mechanical Engineering Principles and Practices Examination. The Board has dialoged with the Society and requests that NCEES consider including the requested plumbing/piping option when it develops a new version of the Mechanical PE.

Very Truly Yours,

Melissa Cornelius Executive Director

cc: Christoph Luhr